
Dear Dabber, 

 

Riders who do not turn up at trials. 

 

At the last Dabbers AGM the subject of “no shows” was discussed. We often have 

riders enter a trial who are given a place on the rider list, who then do not show up on 

the day. 

This is a serious problem as there are usually riders who have been turned away and 

placed on the reserve list. A rider on the reserve list could be offered a place in the 

trial if we know that someone will not be able to attend. 

 

At the AGM a proposal was passed to address this situation (The minutes are 

available here: www.dabberstrialsclub.co.uk/events.html ). 

 

If a person on the rider list is unable to attend the trial, he or she must inform us as 

soon as possible so that a ride can be offered to someone else. 

We can be contacted via: 

Phone or text message: 07769 186929 or 07850 356555 or 07831 494625 

Email: contact@dabberstrialsclub.co.uk 

 

Anyone who does not show up and does not let us know, will not be allocated a place 

in the next trial (or at the very least, will be at the bottom of the priority list). 

 

Of course, we all know that things can happen at the very last moment and it may be 

impossible to inform us, but please let us know as soon as possible afterwards anyway. 

This “rule” can be overridden at the discretion of the organisers. 

 

Regards 

Dabbers Trials Club 


